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The tree as a symbol of wisdom is usually illustrated as growing branches from a stem, 
dropping down seeds, growing into new knowledge and ideas. However, the Banyan tree, the 
national tree of India, is a symbol of continuous and coherent growth. (The tree where Buddha 
is believed to have been enlightened is in continuous growth). The banyan tree, instead of 
seeds, sends down new plants from its branches. The new branch does not loose contact with 
the stem, and so the tree becomes a network of interlinked stems and branches.  
 

 
 
Banyan tree at Auroville, India (Photo: Mariann Mannberg) 
 
As the banyan tree grows, the mother stem deteriorates and dies to be substituted by a new 
mother stem. However, the banyan tree is continuously kept together as one”network”. One of 
the largest trees is situated in the garden of the theosophical institute located in the Adyar area 
in Chennai.  
 
Conferences as such, and especially a scientifically overarching conference on sustainability 
as the one in Chennai in January 2007, has a purpose to inspire communication and 
collaboration, not just in the time sequence on the conference as such, but as a continuous 
process. As the process of growth of the Banyan tree the, a robust network has to be built 
from diversity, as Booher and Innes (2002:226) describe it: 
 

“If we think of a collaborative network as an organic system, diversity is the source of raw 
material as it brings together the ideas, values, interests and knowledge into a new fabric”  

 
The network view of communication also describes new forms of power. The network society 
diffuses power into less hierarchical social structures, making power “flat”. Consequently, 
participants become part of a social structure of interaction and creates a situation where we 
are influenced by the network structure as well as creating it, and is access to power turns into 
a question of how well we handle this new position (Allmendiger, 2002). Our ability to “give 
away” power to the network and to be able to regard it as a shared power empowers us.  



Power, then, according to Booher and Innes, thrives from collaboration and communication 
where information is decentralized. However, the network has to be built within a local 
community or a localized political context. In this way, a locality effect is obtained, based on 
collective intelligence and collective ideas.  
 
The Banyan tree is not a very far-fetched symbol of growing empowerment in a collaborative 
network, as each stem depends of the strength of another. Weather an international conference 
can grow into a robust network is another question. The localized context is only at work for a 
short time-lapse and is disembedded as soon as participants are scattered. However in a longer 
period of time we might just discover that we are a part of a new network, giving us power to 
enhance sustainability. Really large and really strong Banyan trees grow very, very slowly.  
 
 


